SOLWAY TIGER’S TOP NEWS
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PRINCIPAL’S CORNER
May Events

May 11
7:00 AM   Muffins for Mom

May 16
All Day
4th and 5th Grade Track and Field Day at BHS 
May 28
No School 
Memorial Day

May 31
5th Grade Graduation 9:30 AM

June 1

Student’s Last Day

We have many events scheduled to celebrate a great 2017-2018 school year. Most classes will be planning a field trip. Please watch Tuesday packets for details.

May 31 is our 5th Grade Graduation that will be followed by a picnic lunch. 

If your child is missing any library books, please help us in locating books and getting them returned to the library for next year’s students to enjoy.

Be sure to check the lost and found before the end of the school year. We collect many, many items throughout the year and want to make sure they are returned to the owners. Items that are not claimed are donated during the summer.

Next year Solway Elementary School will transition to a K-3 building. We welcome kindergarten students back to our building. We will say goodbye to our 4th and 5th grade classes, but are confident that Gene Dillon Elementary School will offer the excellent education that all students deserve. We will focus our program on the primary grades and be assured that we will continue to make Solway a great place to be.

I want to thank parents and family members for all of the support throughout the school year. We have had a great year.

Have a great May.

Tami
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MRS. SHERWOOD’S  & MRS. JOHNSON’S FIRST GRADE
Dear Parents,
Our first graders will be taking their Reading MAP test on May 11th, and our Math MAP test on May 17th. Please encourage your child to do their best when taking these tests.
Muffins for Mom will be held on Friday, May 11th.
The 1st and 2nd graders are planning a field trip to the Brainerd Zoo on Monday, May 21st. Please watch for permission slips closer to the day of the trip. 
The all school picnic will be held on Thursday, May 31st at 11:00 p.m.
The all school field trip to Itasca State Park will be held on Friday, June 1st. 
We are nearing the end of the school year, and we have many activities planned. Please pay close attention to information sent home in your child’s Tuesday packet throughout the month of May.
Please continue to encourage your child to read at least 15-20 minutes every night. This will continue to help them become better readers. 
If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to stop by or call us at school at 218-467-3232.
Mrs. Johnson
Mrs. Sherwood
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MRS BERG’S SECOND GRADE
Dear Parents,
Hello!  I hope everyone gets a chance to enjoy the spring weather soon!  We have been very busy in the 2nd grade!
This month we’re going to be learning all about animals and different habitats.  In a couple weeks, the 1st and 2nd graders are going to be going to Brainerd to the Safari North Zoo to study the animals up close!
We’re continuing to work on learning our math facts and reading.  Over the summer PLEASE take a little time to keep your child practicing these basic skills.  The kids who read over the summer come to 3rd grade far more prepared than the kids who don’t. 
Just another reminder…The end of the year will get pretty crazy with fun field trips and activities.  Thanks to the PTO, we will be able to provide your child with more out of the classroom learning experiences this year!  Keep checking your child’s backpack so you’ll know what they’re up to and what they need to bring to school.  
I have truly enjoyed having your children in my class.  They have been such hard workers and it’s been a joy to watch them learn and grow.  I’m so proud of them!  I hope your family has a wonderful summer!
Mrs. Berg
MR. BLUMHAGEN’S & MR. SLOUGH’S THIRD GRADE NEWS
Dear Parents,
We are excited to finally feel warm weather and get out those spring coats.  After a long year of studying the students are seeing the results of their hard work on the MCA tests.  You will receive official information from the state during the summer.

In reading, we will continue to work through our stories and spelling for the next two weeks or so.  For the rest of the year, in math, we will continue to push through our X facts and study some of the foundational things needed in fourth grade.

Here are some dates and things coming up before the end of the year:

May 8th – Principal from the Gene Dillon Elementary will be here to visit.

May 10th – MAPS Reading testing

May 17th – Local bank is coming to present lesson on saving

May 22nd – MAPS Math testing

May 30th – Pen Pals come to visit
June 1st – All school trip to Itasca State Park

*Last Day of School

(we will notify you as other events get scheduled)

Thank you for an awesome year and all your support.
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Mr. Slough

Mr Blumhagen
.

FOURTH GRADE NEWS
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Fourth Grade News

The fourth graders are continuing to conduct research on their assigned states in the classroom as well as in technology. Next week we will begin completing our state maps and in spelling the students are learning how to correctly spell each of the states and capitals. 

Our reading strategy for May is learning to make “mental movies” as we read. It’s easy to begin whipping through words like we are on autopilot. One way we can pay better attention to what we read is by making a mental movie. Then it becomes possible to “rewind” and retell the story to ourselves. Students know when they are making mental movies when they can remember the names of the characters along with a description of them, the setting, and a detailed account of the plot.

Dr. Beyer

[image: image7.emf]==
=
26










FIFTH GRADE NEWS
As the school year winds down, I just wanted to tell what a joy it has been to share this time with your children. They have grown not only physically, but also emotionally, socially, and academically. As I often tell my students, life is never dull in fifth grade, but it is an opportunity to embrace.

The testing schedule is at the midpoint with 2 more tests to be taken, and I know we will continue to do our very best. I am so proud of how each student demonstrates her/his knowledge. 

We are continuing our study of the unfolding of our new nation and will experience what life was like as pioneer settlers on our annual pioneer day. A wagon ride and a one-room school, complete with slate boards and lunches in tin pails, make history come alive. 

Three activities need to be jotted down on your calendars. The annual 4/5 grades Track and Field Day will be held on Wednesday, May 16th. The graduation ceremony will be at 9:30 A.M. on Thursday, May 31st with the school picnic and activities to follow. I am still working on our class trip for tentative date of May 29th. Again, it has been a terrific year, and I will so miss my fifth graders!
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PHY. ED. NEWS
Happy May!! 

The month of April was another busy time in Physical Education. If the weather cooperates, 1st- 3rd grade will be starting some outdoor games and activities and the 4th and 5th graders will be starting to get ready for the track and field events.

The totals are in for the Jump Rope for Heart event.  The Solway students raised over $800.00 in their pledge efforts.  The top fundraiser for Solway was second grader Chase Fairchild .  He raised a total of $265.00.  Way to go Chase!  Way to go Tigers!

Track and Field day for the 4th and 5th graders is coming up on Wednesday, May 16th.  There will be no alternate day.  The Track & Field event will be held at the high school track again this year.  The event will start around 9:00 a.m. and end around 2:00 p.m.  More information will be coming home with the students in the near future.

Have a great month of May!!

Rich Morehouse
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LIBRARY/TECH NEWS
We hope you are having lots of reading fun with Solway library books!
 
Dear 5th Grade Families,

It is time that we prep for the 5th grade graduation slide show.  Please send a baby picture, a 5th grade picture and about 3 other pictures with your 5th grader asap.  Send in the paper photos and please write your 5th graders name on the backs of paper photos so we know who to send the photo home with. These photos were due April 27th. Please make sure your child’s pics are in!
Thanks for your help!  You’ll see all of our hard work at graduation !
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Solway Elementary Library May/June Calendar:
 
May 21, 22,23, 24: Last week of student check out.  All students may have 1 item checked out. Students are welcome to read and return items all week. Book stays at school. *If students reading longer chapter books need to take them home to finish, they must bring them back to school each day.  

 
May 25:  All student library items are due.
Staff: please bring back items as you finish using them.
All staff items are due May 29.
 

Thank you for making the bookfair such a success!  We earned $1956.78 as a library fundraiser.  Next year the fair will take place Nov. 12-16, 2018.  We will have a Title 1 Round Up Family Night on Nov. 15.  The theme will continue to be a Wild West Book Fair!

 
State Fair Invitation to Parents:
All 3rd/4th Grade students have been preparing for a State Fair.  Please visit the Solway Tech Lab on May 31during the picnic or afternoon to see the State Power Points.
 
Students must bring all books back to renew or return on the following days:
 
Tuesdays:          Thursdays:               Fridays:
Mrs. Dahlby      Mrs. Johnson          Mrs. Berg
Mr. Slough        Mrs. Sherwood       Dr. Beyer
Mr. Blumhagen
                                                                                                           
 
Mackin Via is our new ebooks website available for your reading pleasure!  To get to it log into the Solway website at:http://solway.bemidji.k12.mn.us
Now go to Student and click on the Mackin Via icon. 
School:  SOLWAY ELEMENTARY, BEMIDJI, MN
User ID: solway
Password: ebooks
Enjoy reading our 38 ebooks from any internet-connected computer.
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We are excited to share our online Solway Library catalog called Destiny.  You can access the catalog from any web-based computer. 
 
Log in to Solway's website at: http://solway.bemidji.k12.mn.us
 
Click on the left side of the website under "Browse Library".
 
Millionaire Club Party:
Students that read over a million words in the Accelerated Reading program by the end of May will be invited to attend the Millionaire Club Party.  This pizza party will be sponsored by 2 West Express… thanks, John!
 
Congratulations to our 7 current Millionaires:  Sam F., Max Z., Charlie S., Ariella L.
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Book, DVD & Magazine Donations:
Do you have gently used Kindergarten-5th grade books, DVDs or magazines that you are no longer in need of?
Please consider donating them to the Solway Library.  We will use them for gifts, incentives, and library check out.
Thank you to all who have donated items in the past ~ we really appreciate your generosity!!
Just label as "donation" and send in care of Julia Simons/Solway Library. Thanks for your support!
 
Thank you to so many families who have donated books and magazines over the year.  You have made such a difference!
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We collect used laser and ink jet cartridges as a library recycling fundraiser for our school. Turn them in at the Ink Collection box at our front entrance. We receive money to buy resources for our school.
 
We hope you have an excellent summer! Remember…
Have Fun Reading Together!  Remember the Public Library!
Explore Your Local Public Library:
Bemidji Public Library       Bagley Public Library
509 America Ave NW         79 Spencer Ave SW
Bemidji, MN 56601             Bagley, MN 56621
(218) 751-3963                    (218) 694-6201
 
Mrs. Simons                         Mrs. Bolte     
Solway Media Specialist    Solway Media Assistant
 
"We Succeed When Our Tigers Read! "
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ANNOUNCEMENTS
Muffins with Mom
Friday, May 11th 
7:00 a.m. – 8:00 a.m.

Solway Cafeteria

*******************************
5th Grade Graduation

Thursday, May 31st 
9:30 am

More details to follow at a later date

*******************************
All School Picnic

Thursday, May 31st  
11:00 am

More details to follow at a later date
***************************
If you are excusing your child from school with a note, phone call, text message or personal contact, please make sure that message goes to the office so it can get recorded in our Skylert System. Otherwise you may receive a message from the Skylert system indicating that your child is absent.  The office will notify the classroom teacher of the reason for the absence.

***************************
Please remember to use schoolstore.com when doing your online shopping.  

***************************
From the Cooks:  No Charging Lunches.  Make sure Lunch Accounts are up to date.

*************************
All District Track and Field Day for 4th and 5th grades will be on
Wednesday, May 16, 2017
At Bemidji High School
Cloverbuds!
Last Meeting for the

Solway Cloverbuds

Will be Monday, May 14th
from

3:00 to 4:30 p.m.

in Mrs. Dahlby’s room.

See you there,

Mrs. Dahlby

********************************************
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If you are picking your child up after school, please wait in the lobby area by the office.  Please do not go to your child’s room.

*******************************************                         
From the Cooks:
Lunch;
May 11th 
Deli Turkey Sandwich
Fresh Vegies

Fresh Fruit

Milk Choice
***************************************
PTO Candy Bar Fundraiser for 5th Grade Class Trip
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Candy Bars in 5 flavors – milk chocolate, crisp, caramel, almond, and dark chocolate are available for $1.00 each. Please see or contact Mrs. Dahlby to purchase bars. They will be sold individually or in prepaid bags of $5.00, $10.00 and $20.00. 

Email: mdahlby@bemidji.k12.mn.us 

Call 467-3232 or just stop by my room!

Thank you for supporting our class!

Mrs. Dahlby 
